A FOND FAREWELL 
The choir, Rector Rev. Ron Kolanowski and parishioners of St Peter’s Episcopal Church, Hebron hosted a “wishing you well” celebration for their organist and music director, Josh Ziemski, on Sunday, September 15, at their worship service. After 10 years of gracing the church with his talent and energetic enthusiasm. Josh is moving on to another church, where he will be able to grow and learn additional skills and enhance his gifted talent. At St. Peter’s Josh led and directed the choir, he played the historic 1860 William Johnson organ and the 1928 Mason and Hamelin baby grand piano. The piano recently dedicated to his grandmother, Lucille Allen, who played the same baby grand for over 50 years, while it was homed in Christ Church, Norwich before coming to St Peter’s.
Josh started taking piano lessons at age 7, organ lessons at age 8, and landed his first job at age 11 at Franklin Congregational Church. He came to St Peter’s at age 21, fresh from graduation from UCONN studying organ there and achieving a BA.
He also worked for 9 years for Scot Hunting, a well known restorer of historic organs and instruments, learning to repair and restore organs. He was often seen volunteering at directing traffic at the church on Saturday evenings for their monthly community dinners.  Although he will be deeply missed, the parish sends Josh off with their love and best wishes for his future endeavors and accomplishments.
